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April 2025 

We had a very successful afternoon at 
Wilga Road.  The highlight being several 
new members having a go on the Sled. 

As noted in our previous meeting, it is 
possible for young drivers to be involved 

subject to an assessment by the Club 
Safety officers.   

At left, our youngest ever participant, 
Angus McKenzie, on the Grey Ferguson he 

is restoring. 

Below, Kathy Judd on  Murray Green’s W4 

The next TRACS Meeting 

will be on Wednesday 

9th April.  7.30 pm start 

at Irymple Bowling Club. We are having 
another shed crawl. 

Sunday 6th April.  10am start at 
Ray Carter’s. 

705 Sandilong Avenue  (with a 
windmill in the front yard). 

Bob Lampard’s for lunch and 
then Phil Muir’s. 

BYO Lunch and a chair. 
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March 2025 

• Sat and Sun 29th and 30th—Booleroo Steam and Traction Fowler Rally 

April 2025 

• Sat and Sun 5th and 6th—Mallee Steam, Oil and Machinery Club Rally at Woorinen. 

• Sunday 6th—TRACS Shed Crawl—10am start at Ray Carter’s—705 Sandilong Ave. 

• Wednesday 9th—TRACS Meeting 

• Sunday 27th—Wangaratta Historic Motor Show and Flyin—at Wangaratta Airport. 

• Sunday 27th—Federation Scoresby Picnic 

• Sat and Sun 26th and 27th—Lockington Vintage Rally—Ronaldson & Tippett feature 

May 2025 

• Wednesday 14th—TRACS Meeting 

• Friday and Saturday 16th and 17th—Mildura Field Days 

• Weekend 23rd, 24th 25th—100 years of caterpillar at Hartley SA 

• Sunday 25th—Likely Sled Practice day at Wilga Road. 

June 2025 

• 4th to 11th—Tractor Trek to Belvedere 

• Long Weekend—6th, 7th and 8th—100 years of Caterpillar at Belve-
dere. 

• Wednesday 11th—TRACS meeting. 

August 2025 

• Australia Day— date and format to be confirmed. 

• Wednesday 13th—TRACS Meeting. 

• Sat and Sun 30th and 31st —Wentworth Show 

October 2025 

• Sunday 5th—Tractor Pull at Wilga Road 

November 2025 

• Sunday 9th—Merbein Motor Show 

A request from Dale Munro. 

He has a Connor Shea 9ft Chisel 

Plough from the early 60’s.  

Some years ago, a TRACs 

member—and he can’t 

remember who—had a full 

page Weekly Times 

Advertisement for the 

machine. 

Dale is wondering if the 

member and the add are still 

around. 



TRACS ‘new’ David Shearer 
stripper harvester has been 

relocated to Wilga Road. 

It is an early 1900’s machine—
possibly 1910 or 11.  

Notably, it is in original horse 
drawn and ground driven 

configuration. 

It will need some work and a few 
parts to get it running again, so 

this is a  general callout to anyone 
who comes across any early 

Shearer Strippers in any condition.  

We need some bits. 

Thanks to Mick Hammett for the 
donation. 

The secret to all loading is adequate supervision.  The crane did help.  Thanks Bryan. 

Below, the unloading at Wilga Road. 





Clunes Truck Show – March 2025 

I met Phil Muir at Big Lizzie at 7.30 to travel to Clunes. First stop at Ouyen as Phil needed fuel additive 

for the Austin. None there, so we travelled on to Birchip. The town was blocked off, & people everywhere 

due to a street festival. We parked at back of street and had a very welcome pie & coffee for morning tea.     

Phil found some fuel additive and we headed off to the next stop of St Arnaud for a fuel stop and on to 

Clunes. However I missed the turnoff to Talbert after leaving Avoca and finished up in Maryborough!!A 

little detour back (which Phil did not detect!) and arrived at Clunes.                                                                                                                                     

We found a nice site next to a very nice Ford F600, owned by John Maher. He & travel companion were 

great company all weekend.  Saturday was very hot at 36 degrees. Luckily cooler at night.                                                                                                                             

Quite a good number of trucks already parked up ready for the Sunday Show.                                         

Laurie (who had bought my Inter) & Karen cooked  up a nice tea for us. After a big day it was early to 

bed. Many more trucks, vintage cars, and not many motor bikes arrived on Sunday, which was the main 

day. By about 9.30 am  - 160 trucks, 60 odd cars, etc were on show. Plenty of food to feed the influx of 

people. There was about 20 of us went to the pub for roast Sunday lunch. Great to meet up with John 

Porker and Ian Kelly People asked after Ian & Jean Hinks, also Robert Mansell.  By about 2.30 – 4pm 

people were moving out and it was all over. Monday there was about 25 trucks left. Phil & I left by 8am 

stopping at St. Arnaud to fuel up and have an egg and bacon sandwich for breakfast. Next stop was 

Birchip as Phil had spotted an old Vauxhall in a front yard! After early lunch we headed for home. The 

Austin overheated a bit due to a lot warmer weather as we got nearer Mildura. Arrived home safely   

 Frank Wallace. Phil Muir. 



The advertisement above from 1949.    A very early Helicopter add. 



Up at Bambilla Stn., Luke Palmer 
has been digging a hole. 

35,000yds and 32’ deep. 

Thanks to John Ablett for the 
photo. 



 

 


